SLMC

Monthly General Membership Meeting Agenda

Monday, August 20, 2007

Call meeting to order

The monthly meeting of the St. Luke’s Men’s Club was called to order by President Silvas at 7:32 p.m. 

Prayer & Pledge

Nat Chavez, club chaplain, asked those in attendance to join him in an opening prayer.

Club member R.C. Contreras then lead members present in a pledge of allegiance to the flag.  

Welcome new members and guest

President Silvas welcomed guest and new members present and invited them to come forward to be recognized. Our newest member, Joe Gutierrez came to the microphone and introduced himself and received a warm round of applause from the membership.    

Recognize Monthly Birthday List  

Members who celebrated their birthdays in July and August were next asked to line up in the front of the room to receive a birthday song and a special gift of evening raffle tickets. Seventeen member names were read aloud with July birthdays and twenty-one names were called out who celebrated their births in August. Of the names read eighteen were present to receive recognition. 

Introduction of the cooking team

Presedint Silvas invited our head chef for the evening’s meal to introduce his cooking team. Leonard Herbert came forward and thanked Jack Vance, Jack Riegel, Homer Fetzer, Greg Shean, and Ben Olenick. A round of applause was delivered to these volunteers as a sign of appreciation for preparing a delicious meal.  

Minutes of previous meetings held in June and July was presented by Secretary, David Keller. He had distributed copies of these two sets of minutes on the tables prior to the meeting for members to review and also encouraged the membership present to read these minutes on our Internet home page. Hearing no corrections or additions from the membership President Silvas asked for a voice approval and a motion for approval was made by many and approved by all.  

Treasurer’s Report for July was next delivered by club treasurer, Greg Shean. He distributed copies prior to the meeting and encouraged members to review the recent financial activities of the Club. He noted that this month our revenue from our booth at the Fiesta Finale helped offset some extra expenses from our special July WGD distribution meeting. Year–to-date profits now reflect approximately $600 above budget. He concluded his report with a preview of future meeting menus. Hearing no questions or corrections a motion to accept his report was made by Alex Flores, seconded by Everett Elstak and passed by all present.     

Club Correspondence received since the June meeting was presented by secretary, David Keller. Printed copies of the club’s correspondence were distributed in advance of the meeting for the member to review. The secretary noted we had received fourteen letters of thanks from Wild Game Dinner recipients and several out of cycle request for support, which would be forwarded to the Special Projects committee for their review. We had also received an invoice for our US Post Office box annual rental and an invoice for our upcoming Dallas Cowboy bus trip.  
Guest Speaker for the evening was next introduced by President Silvas. Representing Heritage Children, a Christian based organization, were Bobbie Kloss and Anne Holliday. Ms. Kloss stated that with the help of many volunteers they provide a helping hand to children and young adults without parents that live in foster homes. They try to develop a one-on-one relationship and offered training to build self-esteem in these forgotten children and young adults. She encouraged our Men’s Club to help with this important and much needed mentoring activity.   

Old Business:

· Parish Directory Drive  – Chairman Matt Mora reported that despite a rough start this project had turned out very successful. He thanked our volunteers who helped with photo registrations and sign-in.
· Fiesta Finale Update – Co-Chairman Alfredo Avila thanked Lee Ingram and John McCauley who were a big part of this event and announced we had raised $5,136.52 for the Club.

· Capital Campaign Status Update – Chairman Don O’Brien stated the Aug 14 meeting he attended was going nowhere with only three other persons were in attendance. He announced that Fr. Jim had called a joint Aug. 28 meeting of the Capital Campaign Committee and the Parish Finance Committee to discuss the parish’s financial affairs. Don expressed high hopes for this meeting. To-date the parishes fundraising campaign had $2.3 mil in pledges with only $554,000 collected.   

· Parish Picnic Update  – Chairman Matt Mora announced the annual parish picnic will be held on October 28 and he needed volunteers to help with cooking and to work the Club’s ministry table.    
· 501c Entity Update - Chairman Don O’Brien stated the committee of five was scheduled to finish the Bylaws on Aug 23 and that these documents would be presented to the Executive Board and the Club membership in September.

· Annual Dove Hunt – RC Contreras and Duffy Bowen reported that Sept. 8 we would have our annual Dove Hunt. Raffle tickets were being sold at this meeting and hunter reservations were being accepted. The cost for member hunters would be $40, non-member hunters $50, and guest $10. There would be a morning and evening hunt and three meals would be served. We would again be returning to New Braunfels for a day of fun and fellowship and all members are welcome.   
· Acquisition and customization of new SLMC Trailer – Terry Sparrow stated that with the help of Duffy Bowen we have secured a new 16’ flatbed trailer for the Club. Terry reported he was provided a budget by the Executive Board to furnish this trailer with storage boxes and cooking equipment and he promised it would be ready to enjoy at the upcoming dove hunt.  
 New Business:  

· Annual Budget Proposal  - Larry Ridder distributed a proposed annual budget for the 2007-08 year, which would begin September 1. Following several questions from the membership a motion to accept this budget was made by Alex Flores and seconded by Terry Sparrow and passed by all. 

· Living Rosary – Chaplain Nat Chavez reported that the Men’s Club had been invited to participate in a living rosary at St. Luke’s on Friday, October 12 at 6:30pm.  He asked for 10 volunteers who would represent the Club in this event and also invited all members to be part of this religious parish activity.  
· Approval for acquisition of a SLMC Barbecue Pit – President Silvas announced that the Executive Board had approved a budget of up to $5000 for the purchase of a large BarBQ Smoker Pit Trailer. Since Terry Sparrow’s pit was stolen earlier this year the Club would need to borrow or purchase a pit for future Wild Game Dinners. Members were asked to be on the lookout for a used smoker pit. It needs to be at least a 21’x 4’ unit to accommodate our Wild Game Dinner needs.
Reports by appointed Officers: 

    Budget/Finance – Larry Ridder had no additional report. 

    Chaplain – Nat Chavez had no additional report. 

    Family Center Officer – John McCauley had no report.

    Inventory Control – Steve Kelly not present and no report.

 Membership – Eric Johnson had no report, but Present Silvas recognized him as our Internet Webmaster as well as our membership officer. 

    Parliamentarian – Steve Chumbley was not present and had no report. 

Reports by standing committees:
Audit – President Silvas introduced our new Audit Committee chairman – Robert “Bobby” Margo.  

 Christian Services – Alfredo Avila asked for prayers for Robert Ehrhardt, John Kotzur, Mickie Carle, and Roland DeWinne’s wife Doris. 

    Telephone Calling – Marvin Berg reported no news is good news and thanked God   

    Scholarships – Alex Flores had no report.

    Life Time – Terry Sparrow had no report.

 Entertainment – Mike Perez reminded all that our Cowboy football game trip was 11/18 and a $50 deposit was needed by 10/18. Total cost would be $205. Attendees need to be over 21.    

Special Projects – Ralf Meneses took a minute to thank all the members who helped him with the July Wild Game Dinner distribution meeting. He indicated he was working on lessons learned and asked for everyone’s constructive input. He stated his committee had recently received one out of cycle donation request and would consider it and report their recommendation at the next meeting. Lastly, he announced the Christmas Dance this year would be on 12/15 and invited the membership to suggest bands of their choice. None were received but one member in attendance reported his invited guest at the dance last year did not have an entrée choice for their meal. President Silvas thanked him for sharing his comments.     

Public Relations – Everett Elstak reported he would publish a Cowboy game trip notice in the church bulletin in late September if seating is available to insure a full bus. 

Wild Game Dinner – RC Contreras reminded everyone that only 201 days remained until our 2008 Wild Game Dinner. He promised Big Buck tickets would soon be available and asked each member to save their money to buy one. He also stated that he was having a meeting later in the month to focus on new strategies for prize acquisition.    

Any comments or announcements for the good of the club? 

· Kevin Potts with Cross Trail Outfitters attended the meeting and invited members to purchase gun raffle tickets at $20 each for their Sept. 8 drawing. 

· Member John Donnellan thanked members for their support during the recent 8/19 blood drive at St. Luke’s. A total of 28 life saving units were donated.  

Raffle prize drawings were won by Larry Ridder, Lou Rangel, and Eric Johnson. The raffle collected $190 for the Club. 
Motion to adjourn the meeting was received by many at 8:48 pm and accepted by all. 

Closing Prayer was provided by Chaplain, Nat Chavez.

Meal income for the evening equaled $395. 

______________________



____________________________

David Keller





Richard “Rico” Silvas

Secretary 





President  

SLMC Executive Meeting

August 13, 2007

Communications Received 

Donation Acknowledgements & Thank You Letters

1.  Thank you note from St. Leo’s School 

2.  Thank you letter from SA Catholic Worker  

3.  Thank you letter from The ALS Association 

4.  Thank you letter from St. Luke’s Adult Faith Formation 

5.  Thank you letter from St. Luke’s Habitat for Humanity 

6.  Thank you letter from Seton Home 

7.  Thank you letter from Brigidine Sisters 

8.  Thank you letter from St. John Bosco School 

9.  Thank you letter from I Care of San Antonio

10. Thank you letter from St. Clare Catholic Church  

11. Thank you letter from St. Luke’s Guadalupanas 

12. Thank you letter from Guadalupe Home 

13. Thank you letter from San Antonio Staff School 

14. Thank you letter from Parroquia Del Sagrado Corazon De Jesus 

Correspondence – Support Request 

1.  St. Peter – St. Joseph Children’s Home general solicitation 

Correspondence Miscellaneous 

1. US Postal Service PO Box Fee rental invoice 


2. Seton Home Summer Newsletter 

3. July Paymentech invoice from Frost Bank 

4. OK Tours – Bus Trip contract and invoice  

Additional Communications Received

Since Executive Meeting August 13, 2007

For Aug. 20, 2007 General Meeting 

Donation Acknowledgements & Thank You Letters

None

Correspondence – Support Request  

1. The Saddle Light Center invitation letter for 9/9/07 fundraiser 

2. The St. Luke’s Youth Ministry letter seeking support to attend 2008 World Youth Day.

Correspondence Miscellaneous

1. Invitation from the St. Luke’s Guadalupanas for participate in a living rosary 10/12 

2. Invoice from Trinity Publications for Church Bulletin Ad 
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